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Florida State guard Xavier Rathan-Mayes had already scored nine points in a minute by the time he realized 
something special was happening. 
 
Assistant coach Stan Jones called Rathan-Mayes' number during a timeout, asking the freshman to come off a screen 
and run toward the bench as the ball was inbounded. Rathan-Mayes caught the ball several feet beyond the three-
point line and instantly put up the shot in front of FSU coach Leonard Hamilton. 
 
Swish. It was just another bucket for Rathan-Mayes, who went on to score 30 points in the final 4:38 of FSU's 81-77 
loss to Miami Wednesday. 
 
"Right from there, I knew I was in a different type of zone than I've ever been in before," Rathan-Mayes said. 
Meanwhile Hamilton was stoic, as usual, as he wiped his head with a towel. 
 
The sequence sums up the struggle in providing proper perspective for what Rathan-Mayes did Wednesday. 
On one hand there is, as Hamilton described it, the "heroic" nature of Rathan-Mayes' scoring outburst. He was 
brilliant, finishing with 35 points while almost single handedly carrying the Seminoles back from an 18-point deficit 
in the second half. 
 
"That shows he does have the ability to be an offensive power like that when we do have to find a way for us as a 
team to function and be successful," Hamilton said of Rathan-Mayes, who scored 35 points earlier this year in a loss 
to ranked North Carolina. 
 
Then there is the bigger picture. Rathan-Mayes' showing was spectacular, something that made him a headliner for 
national media outlets. But FSU still lost, falling to 15-14 overall and 7-9 in the ACC. The Seminoles have a quick 
turnaround and face No. 17 Louisville (22-6, 10-5 ACC) noon Saturday, with the game being broadcast on ESPN2. 
 
"You have a guy go out and get 35 points, most of the time you win," Hamilton said. "That means somewhere along 
the line other folks weren't at their very best. Even him." 
 
Rathan-Mayes leads the team in scoring, averaging 14.4 points per game. He also leads the team in turnovers, as he's 
lost possession of the ball 32 more times than anyone else has on the team. 
 
But that's a byproduct of a young player being thrust into a role he's not comfortable with. Rathan-Mayes is not used 
to being a point guard and he was not supposed to be the Seminoles' go-to player this early, but that changed after 
guard Aaron Thomas was ruled ineligible for unspecified reasons in the first half of the season. 
 
Still, the former blue-chip recruit is unquestionably FSU's leader on the court. The Seminoles are 4-2 in conference 
play when he scores more than 20 points, with the two losses coming during his two 35-point efforts. 
 
"You always dream about, being a kid, as being able to put performances like I did the other night," Rathan-Mayes 
said. "I think the most upsetting thing is we didn't win. I wanted to try to do everything possible to help my team 
win. The fact that we came up short hurts the most." 
 
And there's the sticking point that is preventing Hamilton and Rathan-Mayes from celebrating one of the most 
prolific performances college basketball has seen in recent years. The losses are piling up for the Seminoles, who 
have dropped four of their past seven games, and Rathan-Mayes is playing with maddening inconsistency. 
 
Rathan-Mayes made six of eight 3s and accounted for FSU's final 38 points in the last five minutes of the game. But 
he did not score for about 25 minutes prior to heating up. 
 



"It's not all about points," Hamilton said. "I give everybody the green light to defend, rebound. I give them the green 
light to contest shots, to contain the dribble. We always have the green light. 
 
"It's not all about the green light to shoot. It's about the green light to go out and do what's in the game plan. The 
other night, the light was on yellow." 
 
It is an odd sentiment, to be disappointed with a game after scoring 30 points in a five-minute stretch. But FSU, with 
just two games remaining in the regular season, is grounded in a stark reality: It needs more from everyone, 
including Rathan-Mayes, if it wants to make a postseason tournament. 
 
"Maybe he could've been a little more consistent," said Hamilton, who said he was "indifferent" about what Rathan-
Mayes did at the end of the contest. "Right now we have to find a way to win games and not get all excited about 
performances. I would much rather for everybody to have scored 10 points and us won the game." 
 
 


